South Dublin County Joint Policing Committee Report

The Joint Policing Committee met on 24th May, 2013 in County Hall, Tallaght, Dublin 24.

Documents presented at the meeting are available on  the   CMAS system. 

Attendance:  Committee Members
	Cllr. G. O’Connell
	Cllr. M. Devine

	Cllr. P. Cosgrove
	Cllr. G. Kenny

	Cllr. J. Hannon
	Cllr. W. Lavelle

	Cllr. C. Brophy
	Cllr. J. Lahart

	Cllr. E. Walsh
	Derek Keating T.D.

	Robert Dowds T.D.
	Chief Superintendent B. Mangan

	Michelle Kearns
	Jim Lawlor

	B. Coman
	


In attendance:

Andy Lane, Sarah O’Gorman, Aisling Kennedy, Superintendent Peter Duff, Superintendent Dermot Mann, Superintendent Brendan Connolly, Anne Byrne, John McLoughlin SDCC.
The following is a summary of the business of the JPC:
Garda reports were presented by Chief Superintendent Brendan Mangan on behalf of the Dublin Metropolitan Region South (DMRS) and on behalf of Chief Superintendent Declan Coburn for the Dublin Metropolitan Region West (DMRW).
A presentation was made on behalf of Veoila/Luas by Vincent Eames and Joe McHugh which addressed concerns regarding anti-social behaviour in and around the Luas and at Luas Stops.
Reports were presented from the following Local Policing Fora:
· Tallaght

· Clondalkin

· North Clondalkin
The Intimidation Sub-group of the JPC reported on work ongoing.

Brochures explaining the new Drug Related Intimidation Reporting Prpogramme were circulated and a report from the recent Citywide Seminar ‘Responding to Intimidation’ was also circulated.   
Traffic and illegal parking near school entrances

John McLoughlin,  Senior Engineer, gave a report on traffic around schools and stressed the cooperation received from the Gardai and school management in this regard.  The problem occurs as a result of parents dropping and collecting children to and from school.  Work will continue with the schools to raise awareness among Children and parents of the safety issues and difficulties caused to residents as a result of illegal parking.  

HGV Traffic

John McLoughlin reported on the The Mobility and Management of Heavy Goods Vehicles (HGV’s) on South Dublin County Road Network and addressed concerns expressed at Local Policing Fora meetings.  A new policy is being prepared at present and is being considered by the Joint Economic Development and Transportation SPC next week.
An update was given on the Annual Plan.
Other issues discussed by the Committee included:  Community Mediation Service, Illegal sale of tobacco and the National ‘Slow Down’ day scheduled for Friday 31st May and extending into Saturday 1st June.

The Joint Policing Committee will next meet on 6th September, 2013
